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28 March 2024 
 
 

Kia ora  
 
Thank you for your request of 1 March 2024, seeking the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

 
“Any secondary briefing provided by your agency to your agency’s minister/s since 27 November 

2023”  

On 6 December 2023, the Climate Change Commission provided the Minister of Climate Change with the 
Briefing to the Incoming Minister. This briefing is available on our website here. 
  
There have been no secondary briefings provided to the Minister since 27 November 2023. 
 
On 29 February 2024, the Commission provided the Minister with our statutory advice on New Zealand’s 
Emissions Trading Schemes (ETS) unit limits and price control settings for 2025-2029.   The advice is also 
available on our website here.  
 
As the information is publicly available online, section 18(d) of the Act supports our decision to not supply it 
here.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Office of the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. Contact details for the Ombudsman can be found on their website 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  
 
Please note that the Commission proactively releases its responses to requests made under the Act. This is 
to help ensure others can also have access to this information. As such, this letter may shortly be published 
on our website with your name and contact details redacted to protect your privacy.   
 
 
Ngā mihi 
 

 
Astrid Nunns 

General Manager, Strategy, Engagement and Corporate Services 




